ITEM 120-2802-R0903 Attachment

BOARD OF PLUMBERS PHONE: (406) 841-2367 FAX: (406) 841-2309

August 21, 2003

MSU Northern Alex Capdeville, Chancellor PO Box 7751 Havre MT 59501

Dear Chancellor Capdeville,

The Montana Board of Plumbers reviewed an April 16, 2003 letter from Bob Nault regarding the possibility of offering a plumbing education program at Montana State University - Northern. The board does support the concept of having a plumbing program offered through Montana State University - Northern. Please remember that the board may, in its sole discretion, give appropriate credit for curriculum offered towards completion of the 5-year apprenticeship requirement.

If there are additional questions please do not hesitate to contact this office.

Sincerely,

Todd Boucher Executive Officer

Cc:

Board of Regents

**Bob Nault**